Robert Brown
“

From: cat stellina <looneycat?7@yahoo.com>

Sent: November-21-17 12:03 PM

To: Robert Brown

Subject: land to be approved fro educational building - superschool

Dear Mr. Brown

| am writing in response to the letter we received with regards to changing
the land on Jasperson Lane for the use of an educational building - the Super School!

| am very strongly opposed to the site becoming the super schoo! in the location that you suggest in your letter..

There are a few reasons | would like to outline below:

| teel the site is not appropriate for such a large educational institution. The reason being that it is far too cose to existing
residential dwellings. As it will be a super school so potentially allowing 2000 students to learn at that facility not the
mention all the staff required, | foresee that there will be a huge increase of traffic on the roads.

The existing roads will get a very high volume of traffic making it very noisy and unsafe for existing residents in the area.
The infrastructure is just not good enough 1o allow that volume of traffic . Main Street and Division Road may get lighter
traffic because of the lack of three schools that the super school will replace but that high amount of traffic would simply
get moved to Peachwod Drive, Jasperson Lane and make these roads less desirable for people to live in. | am sure that |

am not the only one thinking that they don't want their road to turn in to Main street particularly before schoo! and after
school.

| feel that a school of such dimensions if it is going to be in Kingsville, it need to not be so close to residents as not to
distrube and disrupt good neighbourhoods that would change completely and lose their appeal. Peachwood Drive and
Jasperson Lane are already becoming busier and that is just with the addition of a few new houses. Just think how much
more traffic there will be once the super school is on that site? Wouldn't it be betier to have such a large educational
facility in a less populated residential area where existing resident sand roads will be less affected? There need to be
more roads available to be able to deal and cope with the sheer amount of traffic that will be created. The intersection of
Main Street / Jasperson Lane is alreayd busy. 1 would hate to think how busy it would get with all the schol buses and
cars driving doenw Jasperson Lane.

It seems fo me that whoever decided that this should be the site for the super school is / are not really thinking of how it
will affect people hwo live near the area of the suggested site.

Katia Husbands

17 Peachwood Drive
Kingsville
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